

# **Hedgerley Parish Council**

# Minutes of Meeting held on 8<sup>th</sup> June, 2023 8.00pm Memorial Hall, Hedgerley

In attendance – Cllr. Thomas Broom (Chairman)TB, Cllr Neil Coxhead (NC), Cllr. Anthony Bremner (AB) and the Clerk (PH). Present – four members of the public

Chairman indicated emergency exits

#### 1. To approve Minutes

Minutes were approved as a true record, and signed.

2. To meet Chair and Vice Chair of the Community Board
A photo session was held around the flagpole and defibrillator. Chairman thanked them for attending.

Community Submissions. Allowing for 15 minutes maximum for discussions George Walker made several suggestions regarding the bus stop. He will be providing more details.

#### 3. Bucks Council

Regarding the potholes situation, there has been an increased response now for up to thirteen teams, and it is hoped for fifteen asap. This is a top priority.

4. **Clerks Information Items -** Unauthorised driving onto Green.

After a van was seen accessing the Green, it was agreed that a barrier in the form of a large log be put in the gap. This would allow access to walkers but prevent vehicles getting through.

5. **Finance -** Finance report – to note

Report noted, cheques signed.

6. **To review –** Audit Report for approval

Report was approved with no queries. Chairman and Councillors sent their thanks to Paul and Chris.

## 7. Planning

PL/23/0632/FA Edgewood, Andrew Hill Lane PL/23/-1-4/HB Old Quakers House, Village Lane MSA signs

#### 8. Magazine

Due next Wednesday 14th

#### 10. Property

Update on oil spill in Village Lane

It is hoped that after a couple more tests, it will be found to be clear. The plastic has now been removed.

#### Top noticeboard

It was agreed that the noticeboard remain and quotes for renovation be sought.

#### Treating the Green

Clerk to get in touch with the Rugby Club again on this

#### **Church Meadow West**

Quotes sought for repair/renewal of fencing

#### 11. **Slade Farm** – to confirm Liaison meeting date\time with Ingrebourne

Chairman said he didn't want a site meeting (H & S etc.) Waiting for a mutually acceptable site.

## 12. Meetings

To report on – nothing to report

To attend – 'Pride of Bucks' (HCV)

#### 13. Date of next meeting

**July 13th, 2023**, Memorial Hall, 8.00 pm

Meeting closed at 9.00 pm